

Brecksville-Broadview Heights PSO Council Meeting Minutes

December 2, 2021

PSO Council is a meeting for sharing information and learning about our schools and our district. We encourage you to engage in responsible conversation and healthy discussion on issues to promote better education for children. Personal agendas are not welcome at Council. We will gladly direct you to the appropriate resource to help you after the meeting. Please respect each person's time on the agenda.

PSO Council President Khara Mack called the meeting to order at 9:33am. The pledge of allegiance was said. The meeting was adjourned at 10:13am.

Welcome				
	PSO COUNCIL OFFICERS			
1 st Vice	Present. No Report.			
President-				
Petra Laszlo 2 nd Vice	Propert			
President-	Present.			
Christy Crouch	Yuletide update – last day for collecting items is 12/3, HS students to help at each building			
	to pack up, collections picked up on 12/6.			
Recording	Present. No Report.			
Secretary- Kelly				
Szwagulak				
Corresponding	Present. No Report.			
Secretary-				
Terri Ferricci				
Treasurer-	Present.			
Dawn	T TOOTIC.			
Papadatos	Council dues were due 11/30 – Chippewa still pending			
President-	Present.			
Khara Mack	 Nominating Committee will meet next week to discuss filling positions for 			
	the 2022-2023 BBHES PSO Executive Board. Thank you to everyone who			
	has expressed interest.			
	 Yuletide Hunger continues through this week. Please continue to 			
	encourage active participation throughout the District.			
	onocarago activo participation unoughout the Biothet.			
Board of Education-	Present.			
Fred Pedersen	Policy changes and updates found online November meeting notes online			
	 Discussing 2-tier bussing system for 22/23 			
	 HS roof replacement, tennis court replacement, stadium track replacement BOSS contract 			
	BOSS contract			

	Treasurer update – fiscally sound through next 5 yrs
	Fair school funding act – positive impact for special needs, 6 years for full funding
Superintendent - Joelle Magyar	Present.
	 Finalizing staffing for new elementary building, administrative team announced first then teacher assignments by January. Paint and some cabinetry installed in classrooms, teacher tours will begin after assignments are finalized, samples of color palette circulating through buildings, still on-time, full possession in May, ribbon cutting first week of August Ratified contract with BEA, thank you to BOSS and BEA leadership for smooth process K registration, beginning of March, all online, anticipating spike in enrollment with new building, no current discussions to increase tuition for full day Preschool enrollment – full programs, continue to use Blossom Hill property and new building to accommodate enrollment, TBD which classes will go to which property
Director of Human Resources-	Not present. No Report.
Brian Wycuff Treasurer/CFO- Craig Yangilos	Not present. No Report.
Director of Business Services – Chris Coad	Not Present. No Report.
Director of Curriculum and Instruction- Dave Martin	Present. Big "shout out" to our building principals for making November 22 & 23 districtwide professional learning days meaningful and successful! Big "shout out" to Cathy Schwenn (Instructional Coach) for stepping up conducting grade-level literacy workshops for our K-5 teachers Embedded Professional Learning experiment – so far has been successful! More to come in January! Assessment Update: O High School EOC (End of Course) exams due to begin before and after the holiday break (make-ups before, Government after) Third Grade Reading OST (Ohio State Test) results due December 13. Parent reports, printed family reports due in district January 24. December is a time to check in; a time to revisit goals set at the beginning of the school year. Goals and gardens have one thing in common - they both need to be tended to. Now is a good time to ask students to reflect on what they are proud of accomplishing in the first part of the year. Celebrate successes. Ask them what support they need to continue working on their goals. Listen.
Coordinator of Community Relations- JC Power, Inc.	Not Present. No Report.
Director of Pupil Services-	Not Present. No Report.

Cyndi				
Tomasetti				
Transportation-	Present.			
Heidi Means				
	5 drivers in training currently			
	Highway patrol inspection – all buses passed			
	Vehicle foreman hired to replace outgoing foreman along with new mechanic			
CAPA	Present.			
Coordinator-				
Kelly Lazar	Prescription drug takeback – over 200 lbs collected			
	HUDDLE and SADD red ribbon activities across all buildings A life skille lesses accompleted in 0th grade health alesses.			
	 10 life skills lessons completed in 9th grade health classes Over 100 HUDDLE students went to MS to teach dangers of vaping to 6th and 8th 			
	grade			
	I wanted to share the Annual SADD Club Sock Drive information that will be			
	occurring at the high school. Socks will be distributed by Westside Catholic Shelter			
	and at Care on the Square to homeless individuals. Attached flyer.			
	Intergenerational programming HS students to work with seniors on technology			
High School-	Present.			
Principal –				
Kevin Jakub				
	Midterms and Finals and EOC Exams			
	a. Schedule to begin on Wednesday, December 15th and will conclude on Friday,			
	December 17th b. Study prep sessions hosted by our NHS students			
	i.Offered 12/13 and 12/14			
	i.Hosted in BBHHS Cafe			
	i.Snacks will be served			
	v.Designed to help support our 10th and 9th grade students who have not experienced midterms and finals.			
	c. All students will be granted open campus during the assessment window			
	.Families who do not wish to have their child receive open campus privileges should com			
	d. EOC Exam Retakes			
	.Scheduled before Christmas Break			
	i.Students Needing to Retake Contacted Directly i.EOC Government Exam Will take place when we return from Break			
	January 6th for all students in Government, American			
	Government and AP Government			
	National Honor Society Inductions School and to take place on Friday, December 10th at 1:00 pm.			
	Scheduled to take place on Friday, December 10th at 1:00 pm Excited to be recognizing our 70 new inductees			
	S. Winter Athletics Seasons Have Begun			
	. Teams who have already had their openers Girls Basketball, Hockey and			
	Swimming			
	a. Boys Basketball, Gymnastics and Wrestling with begin this weekend with			
	competition b. Robotics has also been active this year in competition as well			
	Hosted our own tournament again			
	i.24 Days of Giveaways Fundraisers			
	 Prizes include Top Golf, Hoverboard a Leurig, \$150 to 			
	Amazon, Four rounds at Westfield Country Club, AirPods			
	and more!			

4. Holiday Concert Series Orchestra 12/2 a. Band 12/7 b. Choir 12/9 C. d. Madrigal Dinner on 12/10 and 12/11 5. **PSAT Student Reports** Students can access their score reports by Monday 12/6 Use their College Board Accounts a. Information on how to access will be emailed to parents and students with the b. Friday Newsletter Have a Wonderful Holiday Season! HS PSO -Present. Rachelle Reusser & Sue The hs has the honey baked ham fundraiser going on until 1/3/22. Ryan Middle School Present. Principal- Todd Rings Our MS athletic teams have begun playing games. Come check out boys and girls basketball games or our wrestling team in action this winter. We had a successful food Brian Bedford. drive with a lot of food donations. Thanks to parents and students for participating. Our **Asst. Principal** staff concluded our Shop with a Cop fundraiser. This program allows students with a need a chance to spend a day with our SRO officers who will provide students a lunch and a shopping trip worth \$150 to purchase items during this holiday season. The Middle School staff raised \$1,705 to this cause which will go directly to students within our schools. Our music department will begin their holiday concert season starting next week. Orchestra performances will be on December 6th and 7th, Band will be December 9 & 13 and our Choir will have performances on December 15 & 16. Please come and enjoy our wonderful music groups. All performances start at 7pm in the MS Auditorium. We had a second presentation from our Huddle students from the high school. Students talked about the negative effects of smoking and vaping among students and adults. Thanks to Kelly Lazar and Cheryl Stopar for putting these valuable presentations together for our kids and staff. We have our seventh grade social scheduled for this Friday December 3rd from 3:15 until 5:15pm. Our 8th grade social is scheduled for Friday December 10th from 3:15 until 5:15pm. Tickets are on sale during student lunch periods. Thanks for all of our parent support in providing this opportunity to our students who would like to participate. Remember to treat everyone with kindness and respect as you never know what battles they may be going through. Happy Holidays from the Middle School Staff and Students. MS PSO-Present. **Denise Gawlik Kerry Ely** • No Fuss Fundraiser: We wrapped our fundraiser the week prior to Thanksgiving. We are so thankful for the generosity of the Middle School families! We raised \$13,425 in monetary donations that will directly benefit PSO programming this school year including Gifts and Goals. A few small incentive prizes were offered: All kids who donated are receiving a full-size candy bar, plus entered into a drawing for a pizza party with 7 of their friends during lunchtime, one winner per grade. Also, the parent, friend or family member who donated were entered into a drawing for a \$25 gift card to Blue Habanero, also one winner per grade. Huge shout-outs go to Erin Naso and Katie Batcheller for organizing this highly successful fundraiser! • Stuff the Sleigh - December 12th, 1-3pm: All District families are invited to "save

the date" for Sunday, December 12th for our 2nd Stuff the Sleigh event. This is

	a curbside drop-off event to collect items for needy families and individuals served by the City Mission and Laura's House in Cleveland. There is a list of "appreciated items" that range from baby items, children's toys, household goods, personal care items and clothing, preferably all new. We will be sharing a document of the requested items with each of the schools to post (also attached). Also, Santa will be on-hand to pass out holiday goody bags to the kids who participate.
	• Frozen, Jr is coming to the Middle School! We are very excited to announce that the MS will be holding our annual musical this year! Auditions for Frozen, Jr. will take place before Winter Break. It is open to students in grades 6-8 and they may sign up for an audition time on Dec 13th or 14th. Call backs will be Dec 15th, and the cast list posted on Dec 17th. Our very talented past director Sarah Durham is returning to direct the musical Sarah was a previous Friend of the PSO recipient and we are extremely thrilled to welcome her back! The show will be performed on March 19 and 20, 2022. Contact Christy Crouch with questions: u2dmb1@hotmail.com.
	• Rick Smith, Jr. "Magic Gives Back" is returning 1/29/22! Last but not least, we have one more "save the date" in January! Rick Smith, Jr. is returning with his Vegas style magic show on Saturday, January 29th for TWO performances, at 2pm and 7pm. His show in 2019 sold out very quickly so had to offer two! We will soon be releasing information about when tickets will be available for purchase. This is not general admission - you are buying specific seats in the MS auditorium so we encourage you to act fast when they go on sale! The ticket prices range from \$20-\$30 each. We are working with Rick to schedule preview assemblies at each school, and as before there are cool incentive prizes for the kids who sell tickets, including backstage passes, autographed posters and the Grand Prize is the highly coveted Oculus 2! Proceeds of the shows will benefit the Middle School Auditorium Renovation project.
Chippewa Principal - Tina McCauley	Not Present. See Elementary Report.
Chippewa PSO- Nikki Lohr- Hanna and Petra Laszlo	 Present. Spiritwear coordinator designed commemorative t-shirt, distributed to students and staff Elf shop live next week, online Holiday party prep underway FB poll – evening meeting preferred for 12/16
Hilton Principal- Chris Hartland	Not Present. See Elementary Report.
Hilton PSO- Mary Green and Christy Crouch	Present. • Holiday get together 12/7 – making ornaments at the Kiln

Elementary Present. Principal -Colleen Toth Thank you for all of the donations for the Yuletide Hunger drive. The Jingle Bell Jog will take place in all three elementary schools as well as Stepping Stones Preschool. We will raise money to help our BBH elementary school families in need during the holiday season while having some holiday fun. Students/families can donate money to get bells for their shoes by bringing in cash donations or using PayPal On December 17th (16th for the preschool), students will participate in a fun run/walk and Jingle their bells. Holiday parties - Holiday parties will take place on December 17th in all three buildings. Picture Retakes - Hilton and Highland will have retakes on December 9th. I- Ready Benchmark - December 6 - 17th. From the entire BBH elementary staff...we want to wish everyone a happy and healthy holiday season ...and the best for 2022! **Highland PSO** Present. Joanie MacRaild and Finished no fuss funraiser – over \$10K **Ann Vertosick** Gifts and goals underway, items consumable this year so no carryover to new building Book fair (online) – purchased new books Student designed themed commemorative Highland shirts January PSO holiday get together, looking for heated outdoor patio January winter carnival for students in the works, outdoors **Schools** Present. Foundation-Janelle The Schools Foundation is excited to announce it's "Bee the IMPACT" campaign in an **Henning / Petra** effort to raise funds for next year's teacher grants! "Bee the IMPACT" will be consist of an Laszlo online auction featuring a variety of exciting packages and experiences including the ever popular graduation packages and Lake Erie Island getaway along with some new exclusive dining experiences and an opportunity that will excite the youngest of our bees students. All proceeds from this online auction will go towards funding the 2022 Classroom Enrichment grants benefiting our teachers and, ultimately, our students. The Schools Foundation is asking for your help in making this a successful campaign! Those interested in helping can do so in the following ways: 1. Make a donation by visiting www.bbhsf.org 2. Become a sponsor of the event. Sponsorships are available for individuals, families or businesses. Contact Krystina Thomas for more information at thomask@bbhsf.org. 3. Donate a package or experience valued at \$500 or greater to be included in the online auction. All packages will be advertised on our auction website along with a shout-out on Facebook. Contact Marla Speeth for more information at fundraising@bbhsf.org. The Schools Foundation is looking forward to carrying on the tradition of supporting a legacy of fine education through its classroom enrichment grants program. Your support is greatly appreciated! **Band Boosters-**Present. Amy O'Brien and Michelle Florida citrus arrives this weekend; band personnel will be delivering fruit orders soon. Musicians are

rehearsing for their first concert. All bands perform in this Winter Concert next Tuesday, December 7;

Banks

	7pm in the auditorium. A Pep Band will perform at home basketball games this season for various girls teams, starting January 6. Many student musicians will be adjudicated as they perform it Solo & Ensemble Contest being held at North Ridgeville HS on January 29th. The Marching perform at Walt Disney World in Orlando. Planning is underway for this trip which occurs in Nature 2022.	n the OM Bees will
Orchestra Boosters- Petra Laszlo	Present. • Winter concert tonight at HS, next Tuesday at MS • Boosters has QR code, scan to donate (also on t-shirts)	
Vocal Boosters-	Present. • December 9 th concert • Conflict on flower fundraiser – working with PSO	
Athletic Boosters – Tracy Scott	Present. No Report.	
New Business		

Zoom Attendance:

3	Kelly Szwagulak (Me)	ů 🔯
ВР	BBH PSO Council (Host)	<i>%</i> ⊠
M	martind	Ů □
	Tricia Culotta	Õ 🖂
D	Dawn's	<i>%</i>
J	JasonK	<i>%</i>
K	Katie Batcheller	<i>%</i>
KL	Kelly Lazar	<i>%</i>
MG	Mary Green	<i>%</i>
MB	Michelle Banks	<i>%</i> ⊠
	Nikki Lohr	<i>%</i> ⊠
RS	Ronda Strmac	<i>%</i> ⊠
RF	Ryan Family	<i>%</i> ⊠
TF	Teri Ferricci	%

12/02/21 Attendance
Khara Mack
Kelly Stragulak Petra Lasz to
Petra Lasza Ann Vertosick
Kevin Jakus
DAVID MARTIN
Tald Rings
Colleen Joth
Nellie Spacek
Hierifleaus Junt Ruleman
Goelle Magyar
Linda Crouch
Christy Crouch Devise 6 aulik
Jenise

SADD Sock Drive

DECEMBER 13TH - 17TH, 2021

Socks are among the most essential items for homeless people, especially during the winter months.

PLEASE BRING IN NEW AND UNUSED SOCKS.
SOCKS ARE COLLECTED IN HOMEROOM!

THANK YOU!



THE CITY MISSION'S







GENERAL DONATIONS

- NLT Paperback Bibles
- · New Winter Clothing
- New Underwear and T-Shirts
- New Pillows
- · New Twin Size Bedding Sets
- New Towel Sets
- · Large Size Toiletries
- · Over the Counter Cold Medicines
- Ibuprofen/Acetaminophen (for adults, children, and infants)

GIFTS FOR MEN

- · Dopp Kits
- Backpacks or Duffel Bags
- · New Clothing (especially XL+)
- Wallets
- Cleveland Sports Team Gear
- Journals
- Devotionals
- Shower Shoes/Flip Flops

GIFTS FOR WOMEN

- Bath & Body Works Gift Set
- Jewelry
- · \$10 Gift Cards to Marshall's and Target
- Mini Calendars
- Journals
- Devotionals
- Alarm Clocks



CHILDREN'S PROGRAM

- New Kids DVDs (Rated G or PG)
- New/Gently Used Gaming Systems and Games (rated ALL)
- · Ride-On Toys
- Lego Sets (Ages 6+)
- Craft Supplies
- New Kids Adventurer Bibles
- · New Teen Life Application Study Bibles

GIFTS FOR CHILDREN

- · Toys: model cars/planes, LOL Dolls, anime toys
- Fidgets
- Multicultural Dolls/Superhero Figures (no weapons)
- · New Clothing (athletic wear, jeans, hoodies, pjs)
- · Craft and Discovery Kits (no slime or play dough)
- · Gifts for Teens: Make-Up, Wireless Headphones
- · \$25 Gift Cards to Marshall's and Target

BABY NEEDS

- Diapers (size 4, 5, 6)
- Pull-Ups (size 3T, 4T, 5T)
- Diaper Bags
- New Baby Carriers (front-wearing or back-wearing)
- · New Double Strollers
- New Infant Carseats
- · New Pack n' Plays
- Baby Care: Lotion, Vaseline, Aquaphor, Diaper Cream, Wipes, Baby Bathtub
- BPA-free Bottles & Sippy Cups
- Toys for children under 2

